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ii. Campus Changes 

LIMO Service  

a. Summer: one ride at a time; decreased volume/demand allowed 

us to do that 

b. Fall semester: two RiteWay buses being used on fixed bus route 

(every East-West street on campus every ten minutes) 

c. To supplement door-to-door service, foot patrol service 

reimplemented (two students equipped with radio to contact 

MUPD when needed); campus safety staff meets students to 

walk them to their destination; service hasn’t been used much 

yet, but that is expected to change  

d. Constantly looking for reasonable improvements in this service  

b. Personnel: Hired three officers since last meeting  

c. Eagle Eye App 

1. 4,457 subscribes as of 9/18/2020  

2. Adding emergency messaging and severe weather messaging through the 

app; hoping to launch this in early October 

3. Working with vendor to explore LIMO tracking app: program a button 

within Eagle Eye to direct the user to the LIMO tracking app  

d. Active Shooter and Self Defense 

1. Requests briefly dropped this spring when students left campus  

2. Finding creative ways to deliver this content to students, faculty, and 

staff 

a. Short general safety videos on MUPD’s website and hopefully 

on the Eagle Eye App 

b. Combine these videos into a Teams presentation 

c. In-person meetings: limited number of participants in large space 

on campus 

e. Nattie: enjoying retirement; to keep up with Nattie in retirement check out the Citizen 

Nattie Instagram page  

f. Clery Update 

1. Virtual Training (representatives from MUPD, Title IX, OMC, Athletics, 

OGC)  

2. Formed a committee of representatives from MUPD, Title IX, and OGC 

to review our current Annual Security Report (ASR) to ensure it aligns 

with best practices 

g. Student Town Hall on Racial Injustice and Police Reform: productive conversation and 

more of these conversations anticipated going forward 

h. Data and Analytics: hired a Data and Analytics Specialist, who will be instrumental in 

pulling data, identifying issues, and benchmarking data  

i. Crime Trends/Summary 

i. Increase in property crime (32 burglaries), domestic violence and child abuse  

ii. Since August 

1. 11 robberies (up from 2019) 

2. 4 thefts from persons (same as 2019) 

3. 28 assault and battery (same as 2019) 
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Other Business.  None. 

 

Selection of Next Meeting Date. The next Board Meeting will be announced in the near future.  

 

Adjournment.   

 

 

                         

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Lauren R. Orton 

Assistant General Counsel 
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 

MARQUETTE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 



 
 

6 

Crisis Intervention Training – which is used by many law enforcement units. Many MUPD 

officers have been through this training already, but it may have been a few years ago. NAMI 

has offered to provide this training for MUPD officer, for no charge, during 2021. She indicated 

that MUPD officers will also receive de-escalation training. While MUPD has been practicing 

de-escalation all along, and it is already part of our culture, specific de-escalation training will 

be a valuable addition. Further, training for fair and impartial policing, trauma-informed care 

and active shooter training will be provided to MUPD officers over the next year.  

 

MUPD Vacancies:  Captain Peterson indicated that MUPD currently has a couple of 

vacancies – specifically, for two police officers and three communication officers. She 

indicated this is a very tough market to fill law enforcement positions and COVID has made 

it even more difficult to fill positions. Mr. Stanley offered to add the MUPD vacancy, and 

links, into an upcoming NWSP newsletter. 

 

Crime Reporting: Captain Berigan told the Board about new reporting requirements for 

crimes, as required by the FBI. We will be required to report specific crimes through WIBRS 

(Wisconsin Incident Based Reporting System), which will then be passed to NIBRS 

(National Incident Based Report Systems). We have submitted our first test reports and the 

plan is to be fully transitioned at the beginning of 2021. There is a deadline of January 21, 

2021 for all law enforcement agencies. Some law enforcement agencies, like the Milwaukee 

Police Department, started reporting to WIBRS earlier this year.  

 

Post-Election Security Planning:  Assistant Chief Kranz stated that MUPD has prepared a 

plan to keep our campus safe. At this point, we are not seeing post-election subversive 

behavior. While there has been a marked increase of campus protests this year, involving 

politics, social justice, COVID, MU policies, etc., MUPD has tried very hard to be a partner, 

not an adversary, in these protests, trying to facilitate safe and peaceful demonstrations. 

Some protests have been unanticipated. Thankfully, no one has gotten hurt and no one has 

been arrested. We have been able to maintain our staffing levels and have not come close to 

reaching dangerously low staffing 
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 

MARQUETTE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

ADVISORY BOARD   

 

January 29, 2021 

 

A virtual meeting (Microsoft Teams) of the Marquette University Police Department (MUPD) 
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sends all of its staff through Crisis Intervention Training (CIT). This also helps officers 

deescalate and reduce the need for use of force. Dr. Stroshine pointed out that often use of 

force is related to mental health and drug/alcohol situations. Chief Hudson stated, “Not 

everyone needs to go to jail and not everyone needs hands-on.” All Wisconsin law enforcement 

agencies are now required to report use of force incidents if there is a death, serious bodily 

harm, an officer’s discharge of a firearm in direction of person or if there is a death of a person 

in police custody – and all must be reported to the State of Wisconsin, within 30 days. 

  

Staffing Changes: MUPD has had two recent resignations from the Homeless Outreach Team 

(HOT). In addition, MUPD’s data analyst, a Captain, and an office manager have left MUPD. 

The good news is that MUPD was able to recruit internally and hired existing employees for 

two of three police officer vacancies. These employees will be going through the police 

academy and will be police officers as of May 21, 2021. 

  

Community Engagement and Training:  
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crimes. The Chair asked about whether the manufacturer could fix this problem, but there has 

been no fix to date. Mr. Stanley indicated that he would like to partner with MUPD and 

possibly give out The Club – at nominal cost. Chief Hudson suggested Master Lock as a 

possible partner. Ms. Draper asked about the decrease in sexual assaults; Assistant Chief Kranz 

stated that there are fewer students on campus during COVID and that victims have many 

options, in terms of reporting.   

 

Citizen Complaints:  Chief Hudson indicated that citizen complaints filed with MUPD are 
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3. Staffing Vacancies: Captain Peterson stated that MUPD has recently hired a lieutenant, a 

police officer, a data analytics officer, two public safety officers, and a communications 

officer. She also indicated that MUPD is currently interviewing candidates for oversight 

of the LIMO/Student Safety program. 

 

4. Campus Outreach/Initiatives:  

a. Self-Defense: Two self-defense classes were presented by MUPD in April. 

MUPD is in the process of scheduling a self-defense class for a sorority. Such 

classes will resume in the fall.  

b. Marquette Backpack Program: MUPD held an internal food drive and collected 

270 items for this program. MUPD will soon be a drop-off location for non-

perishable items for the Backpack Program.  

 

5. Crime Statistics: (last year to this year, in the MUPD patrol zone) 

a. Homicide, 0 to 1. The victim was not a Marquette student, had just graduated 

from UW Whitewater. He was selling a pair of high-end glasses, and it became a 

robbery, two suspects in custody. Incident occurred at 22nd and Wisconsin, 

victim lived in the MUPD patrol zone.  

b. Robberies, 3 to 2 

c. 
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requirement by the legislature in the near future. Mr. Stanley added that the neighboring 

community, residents, and 


